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N E W S L E T T E R  

I wanted to start this newsletter by letting you know how proud we are of 
our EYFS and KS1 children for engaging so enthusiastically in the learning 
during their ‘World Weeks’. It is incredible that the staff and children are 
able to display an incredible amount of learning and artefacts following just 
nine days of work—but the results are stunning and I think the children have 
gained a lot from these enrichment weeks.  Later in this newsletter you will 
find out more about some of the activities that were completed. On Thurs-

day 10th July we hold an Open Evening at the school between 6.00pm and 7.00pm where we invite you to 
come, with your children, to look around the whole school. You can visit every classroom and see the learning 
that has gone on in each class. Children seem to enjoy the opportunity to take you around their school, visiting 
their current classroom, any previous classrooms and perhaps their new classroom too. Teaching staff will be 
in their rooms and they will have put together displays of work from World Weeks as well as other highlights 
from the year—we do hope you’ll be able to come along.  

Sports Day for FS and KS1 is planned for Friday 27th June—we have sent a separate letter 
explaining the organisation for this event. Please follow the signs to reach the field and 
avoid causing any disturbance to pupils and staff at Wendover Junior School. If the event 
has to be cancelled due to bad weather we have an alternative date in the calendar. Please 
note, all Foundation Stage and Key Stage One children should come to school wearing their 
P.E. kit on the day. They will stay in their P.E. kit all day. 

 
In the next two weeks we  will be providing you with details about classes and staff changes for 
the academic year 2025-2026, prior to the start of our transition programme which officially 
runs from 30th June.  There are some staffing changes but full details of these will be provid-

ed, along with details of the transition arrangements for our pupils. We will soon be sending home a sheet to 
complete with your child about their interests, influences and role models outside school—please do send your 
completed form back in so it can be passed to their next class teacher. (EY, FS and Y1 only). Our aim, as al-
ways, is for the best possible transition into, within and out of the school and we will do our best to facilitate 
this.  
 

UPCOMING EVENTS:  

27-6-25 
FS, Y1 & Y2 Sports Day 
A letter has been emailed to parents 
providing further details. Children to 
come to school in their P.E. kit and wear 
it all day. 

3-7-25  
Sports Day—Early Years Class  
9.15 am on the school playground 

27-6-25 
FS and Y1 pupils will be told who their 
teacher will be from Sept ‘25. Parents 
will receive a letter outlining this and 
other transition arrangements 

4-7-25 
Alternative Sports Day if it is wet on 
27-6-25 

30-6-25 
Induction Meeting for parents of children 
starting school in September 2025. 
7.00pm in the school hall 
Food tasting from 6.30pm 

1-7-25 
County Induction Morning—all children 
visit their new class/school 
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2. GOVERNOR SECTION 

There is a misconception that governing boards are involved in the day-to-day running of a school.  
In fact, the board delegates those operational duties to the headteacher.  This includes the recruit-

ment of teaching and support staff.  At JHSW, Mrs Barnes will frequently invite the governing 
board to provide a governor to participate in interview panels for new staff, giving a greater degree 

of transparency and external input in the recruitment process.  I have been privileged to sit on a 
couple of interview panels this year, including the recent appointment of our two new assistant 

headteachers. 

 

One area of recruitment that the governors are heavily involved with is the appointment of a new 
headteacher, especially relevant for our school following Mrs Barnes announcement to take early 

retirement earlier this year.  I thought it would be interesting for parents and carers to give an over-
view of the appointment procedure and how the governors lead the process. 

 

The first step is for the governors to choose a recruitment panel.  In our case the panel was made 

up of six governors, all with differing skill sets and experiences.  The headteacher appointment 
panel (HTAP) work on behalf of the board, reporting back on progress at intervals.  The HTAP 

initially created a timetable for the process, including preparation of the information for the job 
advert, placing the ad, offering potential candidates the opportunity to visit the school, shortlisting 

candidates and finally interview dates. 

 

As governors we need to ensure that any prospective candidate understands the strategic vision 
and values of JHSW and so we, the panel, then create a job and person description to reflect those 

requirements.  This was all pulled together along with other relevant detail (salary details, safe-
guarding requirements etc) plus a welcome letter from James, our chair of governors; and put into 

a format for our eight-page candidate pack. 

 

The advert for the role was placed along with the candidate pack at the end of January.  We re-
ceived five applications which we then shortlisted to three strong candidates for interview on one 

day in mid-February. We were joined throughout the day by a representative of Bucks Council 
Education Department to ensure a full, fair, and robust process. 

 

Planning an interview day for a new headteacher can be a complicated process, trying to fit several 

tasks in around the school day and causing the least disruption to our children’s education.  In our 
case, these tasks included an Inbox exercise, being interviewed by a group of children, a lesson ob-

servation report, a presentation and finally a formal interview – a long day for candidates and the 
panel alike. 

 

All three candidates demonstrated strengths in many of the tasks but as you all know now, one 

candidate, Mrs Parkinson, was by far the outstanding candidate. 

 

Martyn Dolbear 

Vice-chair of Governors 

 

The Governing Board is always willing to listen to parental queries and to explain in 

more detail what the Governing Body does. They do realise, however, that it may not 

always be appropriate to speak to them at the school gate so please feel free to email 

the Chair of Governors, James Edley, Chair@johnhampdenwendover.co.uk if you would like to raise a 

matter for discussion. 



3.  IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

 
BREAKFAST CLUB AND AFTER SCHOOL CLUB (OOSC) 

The John Hampden School Wendover runs a high quality wrap-around-care provision for pupils at the 
school, as well as for siblings and Year 3 pupils at Wendover Junior School. 
If you are looking for reliable, fun and professionally run childcare for your son or daughter, now or for the 
next academic year, do contact the OOSC Team:  
 
Out of School Care contact number: 07506195699 

Out of School Care email address: oosc@jhampden.bucks.sch.uk  

 
 
SCHOOL UNIFORM 
We have school uniform in stock and we hope that any parents of children who already attend the school and 
wish to purchase uniform for the next academic year will complete a uniform order form, available on the 
school website (under the key information tab), and return it via email or through the postbox in the entrance 
hall. We will get the order ready and send it home with your child before the end of term. Whether it is a 
new reading folder, P.E. kit, a sun hat or a complete set of new uniform—we hope to have enough stock for you 
to be prepared for the Autumn Term.  The Friends of John Hampden also have good quality second-hand uni-
form available—please contact the school office with your requirements and we will pass your information to 
the FJH. They will also be organising times for browsing and purchasing from them. (See FJH section of this 
newsletter) 

 

 

Polite Request 
We do understand that from time to time last minute arrangements need to be made 
for collecting children from school. In such circumstances we are grateful for a phone 
call to the school office so the teacher can be informed before opening the door at the 
end of the day. If however, the arrangement is not a last minute one, it is acceptable 

to put a message in the Home School Diary to communicate the change, rather than contacting us directly 
on the phone at one of the most busy times of the school day.  

If your child attends our OOSC provision please inform them separately if changes to attendance or collec-
tion arrangements need to be made. 

Thank you. 

 
SIGNING HOME/SCHOOL DIARIES 

Please can we remind parents that we encourage you to hear your child read for a short amount 

of time each day. ‘Little and often’ is the best way and we would ask that you sign your child’s 

diary when you have heard them and indicate which pages you have listened to.  

 

Toys in school 
Please can parents ensure their children are not bringing in toys from home in their book bags. Thank you.  

 

mailto:oosc@jhampden.bucks.sch.uk


4.  CURRICULUM SECTION 



5.  PUPIL’S SECTION 

 

Sullivan learned that Jambo means hello 

Grace liked the drummings. 

Teddy liked the Big Ben with the five bells in it when it chimes. 

Timothy enjoyed building the London Eye. 

Ruby learned lots about London. It is the capital of England and it has the 

River Thames. They made models of lots of landmarks in London. 

Effy loved learning about the Northern Lights. They are made by bits of the 

sun breaking off. They are beautiful. 

Oliver said he enjoyed making his London Bus. He painted it red. 

Matilda knows that the United Kingdom is made up of England, Wales, 

Scotland and Northern Ireland. 

Sophie said World Weeks were good because it was so interesting. Mexico 

is 8 times bigger than the UK. 

Lo loved World Weeks because it was super fun and they were independ-

ent by writing a Mexico book. 

Neve liked learning about the countries. They eat sushi in Japan because 

they are surrounded by water. 

Oliver learned in Tokyo there is a crossing where 3000 people can cross. 

Japan is in Asia. 

Frank enjoyed doing his homework about Brazil. He thought that Brasilia 

has always been the capital city but Rio de Janeiro is. Isla enjoyed learning 

facts about sugar loaf mountain, and then she decided to draw it and with 

water colours she did some mark making on her drawing. 

Isabelle enjoyed learning about the elephant festival and making 3D ele-

phants. Benjamin enjoyed the Sri Lanka maths—packed suitcases, looking 

at weight, grid references, currency and went on a safari looking at com-

pleting pictograms and tallys. 

Sienna learned that Ecuador gets it’s name from the Spanish word for 

equator. This is because the equator runs through the middle of the coun-

try. Ewan really enjoyed making an inca storehouse out of clay. The real 

ones were made from stone with a straw roof, this was where the Inca tribe 

kept their food cool.  

Maisie enjoyed learning all the numbers and greetings in Inuit. 

Aubrey really loved learning about the Alaskan wildlife and using the infor-

mation to compare them using a Top Trump style game.  



6.  FRIENDS OF JOHN HAMPDEN 



 
7.  SCHOOL  IMPROVEMENT 

We aim to keep you fully informed of our actions linked to the school improvement plan. Since the last newsletter we have 
made progress linked to the actions outlined below: 

GOAL A: QUALITY OF EDUCATION GOAL B: BEHAVIOUR AND ATTITUDES 

The week beginning 9th June sees our Year 1 
pupils taking part in the statutory phonics 
check. The check is administered by our Year 1 
teachers, following all the guidelines and we now 
need to wait for the threshold score to be pub-
lished in order to  see whether our pupils have 
been judged to be meeting the expected stand-
ard. Several children in Year 2 also completed 
the check as they did not meet the threshold 
score when they completed the check in the 
Summer Term 2024. We received an unan-
nounced spot check from the  
Local Authority to  check our 
administration and storage of 
this statutory assessment. 
No issues were identified! 

At the end of each half term we formally monitor 

attendance and look carefully at cases where lev-

els of attendance drop below the expected 95%. 

Looking into the reasons for absence helps us to 

determine whether we need to take any actions. 

Unfortunately, in infant schools,  early childhood 

illnesses impact attendance levels for very legiti-

mate reasons this year.  I am grateful to parents 

who submit leave of absence requests prior to tak-

ing children out of school. Please note that deci-

sions about whether leave of absence requests are  

granted are considered on an individual basis tak-

ing account of the information provided on the re-

quest form. Annual reports, sent home early in July 

will provide an attendance percentage for each 

child. 

 

 
 GOAL C: PERSONAL DEVELOPMENT 

 
GOAL D: LEADERSHIP & MANAGEMENT 

During the year we have been delighted to be able 

to take the children out on some local trips and to 

take every opportunity to invite visitors into school 

to enhance the curriculum. 

Recently, Foundation Stage classes have enjoyed 

walking around Wendover and going to St Mary’s 

Church for a wedding! 

Year One classes have visited Whipsnade Zoo and 

in the next few weeks, Year Two are taking their 

classes to visit a farm and an eco-garden. 

Our final full governing board meeting of the ac-

ademic year took place yesterday and we worked 

collaboratively to start to establish the priorities 

for our school improvement plan 2025-2026. 

The plan is formulated by taking account of 

stakeholder views, data analysis, external feed-

back and  new educational directives/initiatives. 

Parents views are important and analysis of the 

recent annual questionnaire has helped to  identi-

fy areas to focus on from a parental perspective.  

Class Council Circle Time and School Council 

Meetings help to guide us from the perspective of 

our pupils. 

 



7.  MISCELLANEOUS 



 

The John Hampden School Wendover 

Midday Meals Supervisor Vacancy 

We have a vacancy from September 2025 for a Midday Supervisor Working 

hours would be 12 noon – 1.30pm Monday to Friday (7.5 hrs per week) term 

time only. The applicant would preferably have some experience of working 

with children, however this is not essential as full training will be given. 

Start date: 4th September 2025 

Closing date: Friday 11th July 

The salary will be Bucks Pay Range 1A.5 (£23,797 Pro rata, £12.33 per hour) 

If you are interested in this post please call the school office on: 01296 622629 

or email: office@jhampden.bucks.sch.uk to receive an application form. 

 

Please return completed applications as soon as possible. Suitable candidates may be in-

terviewed before the closing date and John Hampden School Wendover reserves the right 

to withdraw the position if an early appointment is made. 

 

  

Safeguarding Statement  

The successful candidate will have due regard for safeguarding and pro-

moting the welfare of children as stipulated by the Child Protection Policy.  

Safer recruitment procedures are in place and any appointment will be 

subject to satisfactory references and statutory checks including an en-

hanced DBS check and an  
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Our Leaves for Learning tree has been in place for a while now and the Wendover Shedders, with 

the help of Mrs Barnes and a group of children from across the school, have fixed the first batch of 

leaves and acorns.  

We plan to fix a second batch before the end of term, so if you would like a leaf or acorn with your 

name/message on to feature on our tree please place your order before 1 July.  

Thank you to everyone who has supported this fundraiser so far. From the FJH team x  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


